


• The proposed board of 8 ‘skilled people’ (in the slide show) seems to largely consist 
of economist and tourism persons. If any Authority proceeds, it must consist of 
largely environmental experts.  

• But if the GOR Authority was just for the road – that would need a different personal 
on the board. 

• 140 new employees to be paid for and a $20 million gap for infrastructure. It seems 
any money collected would not go toward environmental conservation – more likely 
wages and infrastructure. Better the money went to a conservation based Parks Vic 
and national parks. 

 
Environmental conservation must come first. But it is obvious that this Authority does not 
have that priority. 
 
The Great Ocean Road and Environs Protection Bill 2019 that legislates the GOR Authority is also 
problematic for these reasons: 

• The GOR cannot ever be, nor should it be considered, “one living and integrated entity”. 
There are many biodiversity and EVC module’s along the length of the GOR which must be 
treated individually by local conservation authorities. There are diverse communities and 
diversity within communities which must be considered and consulted equally and fairly. 

• The 1st words refer to economic prosperity indicates the Bill and the Authority are not for 
environment protection… 

• Pt 3 – strategic framework – again economic development is first dot point. There have 
already been many strategic frameworks – none of them upheld to protect the coast… & 
frameworks have no legislative clout, nor hold up in VCAT, but this is possibly what the 
government wants. 

• It fails to consider the GOR is a war memorial and sacred land for all Australians and must be 
protected.  

• Notwithstanding the Orwellian reference in the Bill’s title to Protection of the Great Ocean 
Road, this Bill threatens to do the opposite. 

• It is a mistake to think that the Great Ocean Road needs more development. There are any 
number of places tourists can go to if they want to see buildings. Visitors come to the Great 
Ocean Road to see its natural attractions and wildlife. They come here because we have 
something different, not because we are the same as everywhere else. 

 
The GOR Authority process appears to be tokenistic consultation set up to facilitate development 
along the Great Ocean Road, and may well see local residents being over-ridden by an unelected, 
unaccountable Authority. There are too many problems and it must not proceed in its proposed 
form. 
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